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240–Qualification and Certification of 
Locomotive Engineers, and Part 242– 
Qualification and Certification of 
Conductors. The relief is contingent on 
FECR’s implementation of and 
participation in the Confidential Close 
Call Reporting System (C3RS) pilot 
project. FRA assigned the petition 
Docket Number FRA–2015–0070. 

FECR seeks to shield reporting 
employees and the railroad from 
mandatory punitive sanctions that 
would otherwise arise as provided in 49 
CFR 240.117(e)(1)–(4); 240.305(a)(l)–(4) 
and (a)(6); 240.307; 242.403(b), (c), 
(e)(l)–(4), (e)(6)–(11), (f)(l)–(2); and 
242.407. The C3RS pilot project 
encourages certified operating crew 
members to report close calls and 
protects employees and the railroad 
from discipline or sanctions arising 
from the incidents reported per the 
C3RS Implementing Memorandum of 
Understanding. 

A copy of the petition, as well as any 
written communications concerning the 
petition, is available for review online at 
www.regulations.gov and in person at 
the U.S. Department of Transportation’s 
(DOT) Docket Operations Facility, 1200 
New Jersey Avenue SE., W12–140, 
Washington, DC 20590. The Docket 
Operations Facility is open from 9 a.m. 
to 5 p.m., Monday through Friday, 
except Federal Holidays. 

Interested parties are invited to 
participate in these proceedings by 
submitting written views, data, or 
comments. FRA does not anticipate 
scheduling a public hearing in 
connection with these proceedings since 
the facts do not appear to warrant a 
hearing. If any interested party desires 
an opportunity for oral comment, they 
should notify FRA, in writing, before 
the end of the comment period and 
specify the basis for their request. 

All communications concerning these 
proceedings should identify the 
appropriate docket number and may be 
submitted by any of the following 
methods: 

• Web site: http://
www.regulations.gov. Follow the online 
instructions for submitting comments. 

• Fax: 202–493–2251. 
• Mail: Docket Operations Facility, 

U.S. Department of Transportation, 1200 
New Jersey Avenue SE., W12–140, 
Washington, DC 20590. 

• Hand Delivery: 1200 New Jersey 
Avenue SE., Room W12–140, 
Washington, DC 20590, between 9 a.m. 
and 5 p.m., Monday through Friday, 
except Federal Holidays. 

Communications received by 
September 18, 2015 will be considered 
by FRA before final action is taken. 

Comments received after that date will 
be considered as far as practicable. 

Anyone is able to search the 
electronic form of any written 
communications and comments 
received into any of our dockets by the 
name of the individual submitting the 
comment (or signing the document, if 
submitted on behalf of an association, 
business, labor union, etc.). In 
accordance with 5 U.S.C. 553(c), DOT 
solicits comments from the public to 
better inform its processes. DOT posts 
these comments, without edit, including 
any personal information the 
commenter provides, to 
www.regulations.gov, as described in 
the system of records notice (DOT/ALL– 
14 FDMS), which can be reviewed at 
www.dot.gov/privacy. See also http://
www.regulations.gov/#!privacyNotice 
for the privacy notice of regulations.gov. 

Issued in Washington, DC, on July 29, 
2015. 
Ron Hynes, 
Director, Office of Technical Oversight. 
[FR Doc. 2015–19086 Filed 8–3–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4910–06–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

July 30, 2015. 
The Department of the Treasury will 

submit the following information 
collection request to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and clearance in accordance 
with the Paperwork Reduction Act of 
1995, Public Law 104–13, on or after the 
date of publication of this notice. 
DATES: Comments should be received on 
or before September 3, 2015 to be 
assured of consideration. 
ADDRESSES: Send comments regarding 
the burden estimate, or any other aspect 
of the information collection, including 
suggestion for reducing the burden, to 
(1) Office of Information and Regulatory 
Affairs, Office of Management and 
Budget, Attention: Desk Officer for 
Treasury, New Executive Office 
Building, Room 10235, Washington, DC 
20503, or email at OIRA_Submission@
OMB.EOP.GOV and (2) Treasury PRA 
Clearance Officer, 1750 Pennsylvania 
Ave. NW., Suite 8140, Washington, DC 
20220, or email at PRA@treasury.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Copies of the submission(s) may be 
obtained by calling (202) 927–5331, 
email at PRA@treasury.gov, or the entire 
information collection request maybe 
found at www.reginfo.gov. 

Departmental Offices (DO) 
OMB Number: 1505–XXXX. 
Type of Review: New Clearance. 
Title: Ramp It Up Survey. 
Abstract: This Treasury-funded 

research will be the first evaluation of 
the Ramp It Up app. The primary goal 
of the 500-person evaluation is to assess 
the tool’s impact on students’ mental 
models about their ability to attend and 
finance higher education. The 
evaluation will examine changes in 
students’ confidence in their choices 
related to college financing, knowledge 
of college financial tools and concepts, 
and decision-making skills related to 
college financing. 

Affected Public: Individuals. 
Estimated Total Burden Hours: 2. 

Robert Dahl, 
Treasury PRA Clearance Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2015–19052 Filed 8–3–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4810–25–P 

DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS 
AFFAIRS 

Advisory Committee on Disability 
Compensation, Notice of Meeting 

The Department of Veterans Affairs 
(VA) gives notice under the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act, 5 U.S.C. App. 
2, that the Advisory Committee on 
Disability Compensation (Committee) 
will meet on September 14–15, 2015, at 
the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs, 
425 Eye Street NW., Washinginton, DC 
20001. The Committee will meet in the 
Fourth Floor Conference Room 4E400. 
The sessions will begin at 8:30 a.m. and 
end at 4:30 p.m. each day. The meeting 
is open to the public. 

The purpose of the Committee is to 
advise the Secretary of Veterans Affairs 
on the maintenance and periodic 
readjustment of the VA Schedule for 
Rating Disabilities. The Committee is to 
assemble and review relevant 
information relating to the nature and 
character of disabilities arising during 
service in the Armed Forces, provide an 
ongoing assessment of the effectiveness 
of the rating schedule, and give advice 
on the most appropriate means of 
responding to the needs of Veterans 
relating to disability compensation. 

The Committee will receive briefings 
on issues related to compensation for 
Veterans with service-connected 
disabilities and other VA benefits 
programs. Time will be allocated for 
receiving public comments. Public 
comments will be limited to three 
minutes each. Individuals wishing to 
make oral statements before the 
Committee will be accommodated on a 
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first-come, first-served basis. 
Individuals who speak are invited to 
submit 1–2 page summaries of their 
comments at the time of the meeting for 
inclusion in the official meeting record. 

The public may submit written 
statements for the Committee’s review 
to Dr. Ioulia Vvedenskaya, Department 
of Veterans Affairs, Veterans Benefits 
Administration, Compensation Service, 
Policy Staff (211C), 810 Vermont 
Avenue NW, Washington, DC 20420 or 
email at Ioulia.Vvedenskaya@va.gov. 
Because the meeting is being held in a 
government building, a photo I.D. must 
be presented at the Guard’s Desk as a 
part of the clearance process. Therefore, 
you should allow an additional 15 
minutes before the meeting begins. Any 
member of the public wishing to attend 
the meeting or seeking additional 
information should email Dr. 
Vvedenskaya or call her at (202) 461– 
9882. 

Dated: July 30, 2015. 
Jelessa Burney, 
Federal Advisory Committee Management 
Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2015–19044 Filed 8–3–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 8320–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS 
AFFAIRS 

Advisory Committee on Women 
Veterans; Solicitation of Nomination 
for Appointment to the Advisory 
Committee on Women Veterans 

ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Veterans 
Affairs (VA) is seeking nominees to be 
considered for membership on the 
Advisory Committee on Women 
Veterans (Committee) for the 2015 
membership cycle. The Committee is 
authorized by 38 U.S.C. 542 (the 
statute), to provide advice to the 
Secretary of Veterans Affairs (Secretary) 
on the administration of VA’s benefits 
and services (health care, rehabilitation 
benefits, compensation, outreach, and 
other relevant programs) for women 
Veterans. In accordance with the statute 
and the Committee’s current charter, the 
majority of the membership shall 
consist of non-Federal employees 
appointed by the Secretary from the 
general public, serving as special 
government employees. The Committee 
provides a Congressionally-mandated 
report to the Secretary each even- 
numbered year, which includes: An 
assessment of the needs of women 
Veterans, with respect to compensation, 
health care, rehabilitation, outreach, and 
other benefits and programs 

administered by VA; a review of the 
programs and activities of VA designed 
to meet such needs; and other 
recommendations (including 
recommendations for administrative 
and legislative action), as the Committee 
considers appropriate. The Committee 
reports to the Secretary, through the 
Director of the Center for Women 
Veterans. 

The Secretary appoints Committee 
members, and determines the length of 
terms in which Committee members 
serve. A term of service for any member 
may not exceed 3 years. The Secretary 
can reappoint members for additional 
terms. Each year, there are several 
vacancies on the Committee, as 
members’ terms expire. 

Self-nominations and nominations of 
non-Veterans are accepted. Any letters 
of nomination from organizations or 
other individuals should accompany the 
package when it is submitted. 

In accordance with OMB guidance, 
federally registered lobbyists may not 
serve on Federal advisory committees in 
their individual capacity. Additional 
information regarding this issue can be 
found at www.federalregister.gov/
articles/2014/08/13/2014-19140/
revised-guidance-on-appointment-of- 
lobbyists-to-federal-advisory- 
committees-boards-and-commissions. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Committee is currently comprised of 12 
members. In accordance with the 
statute, the Committee consists of 
members appointed by the Secretary 
from the general public, including: 
Representatives of women Veterans; 
individuals who are recognized 
authorities in fields pertinent to the 
needs of women Veterans, including the 
gender specific health-care needs of 
women; representatives of both female 
and male Veterans with service- 
connected disabilities, including at least 
one female Veteran with a service- 
connected disability and at least one 
male Veteran with a service-connected 
disability; and women Veterans who are 
recently separated from service in the 
Armed Forces. 

The Committee meets at least two 
times annually, which may include a 
site visit to a VA field location. In 
accordance with Federal Travel 
Regulation, VA will cover travel 
expenses—to include per diem—for all 
members of the Committee, for any 
travel associated with official 
Committee duties. A copy of the 
Committee’s most recent charter and a 
list of the current membership can be 
found at www.va.gov/ADVISORY/ or 
www.va.gov/womenvet/. 

The Department makes every effort to 
ensure that the membership of its 

advisory committees is fairly balanced, 
in terms of points of view represented. 
In the review process, consideration is 
given to nominees’ potential to address 
the Committee’s demographic needs 
(regional representation, race/ethnicity 
representation, professional expertise, 
war era service, gender, former enlisted 
or officer status, branch of service, etc.). 
Other considerations to promote a 
balanced membership include longevity 
of military service, significant 
deployment experience, ability to 
handle complex issues, experience 
running large organizations, and ability 
to contribute to the gender-specific 
health care and benefits needs of 
women Veterans. 

Nomination Package Requirements 

Nomination packages must be typed 
(12 point font) and include: (1) A cover 
letter from the nominee, and (2) a 
current resume that is no more than four 
pages in length. The cover letter must 
summarize: The nominees’ interest in 
serving on the committee and 
contributions she/he can make to the 
work of the committee; any relevant 
Veterans service activities she/he is 
currently engaged in; the military 
branch affiliation and timeframe of 
military service (if applicable). To 
promote a balanced membership, please 
provide information about your 
personal and professional qualifications 
and background that would give you a 
diverse perspective on women Veterans 
matters. Finally, please include in the 
cover letter the nominee’s complete 
contact information (name, address, 
email address, and phone number); and 
a statement confirming that she/he is 
not a Federally-registered lobbyist. The 
resume should show professional work 
experience, and Veterans service 
involvement, especially service that 
involves women Veterans’ issues. 

Nominations for membership on the 
Committee must be received by August 
31, 2015, no later than 4:00 p.m., 
Eastern Standard Time. Packages 
received after this time will not be 
considered for the current membership 
cycle. All nomination packages should 
be sent to the Advisory Committee 
Management Office by email 
(recommended) or mail. Please see 
contact information below. 

Advisory Committee Management 
Office (00AC), Department of Veterans 
Affairs, 810 Vermont Avenue NW., 
Washington, DC, 20420, 
VA.Advisory.Cmte@va.gov. 
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